
February 5, 2024 
 
 

Testimony in support of HB 4082 
 

Beyond the bell (after school and summer) programs for K-12 students is one of the 
wisest investments that Oregon can make.  Please support HB  4082   
 
As a public-school teacher, I supported and hosted many after school and summer 
programs.  These programs capitalized on the sizable investment that has already been 
committed for the school day.  The growth that I saw in students was 
incredible.  Capturing the school year efforts and extending them into additional time 
was both cost effective and productive.  I am especially in favor of STEM related 
opportunities. 
 
Don Domes 
Retired Technology Teacher 
Hillsboro, Oregon 
 


